
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

HOLY TRINITY CATHOLIC 
CHURCH OF CORN HILL 

 

   Fr. Stephen Nesrsta    
 

8626 FM 1105, Jarrell, Texas 76537 
 

Parish Office:  512-863-3020 Rectory:  512-863-0401 
 

Secretary & Religious Education:  Jennifer Klepac  (254-760-4436) 
 

Parish Office Hours:  Tuesday – Friday, 10:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. 
 

Bulletin Announcement Deadline:  Wednesdays at 3:00 p.m. 
 

Email: holytrinitycc@yahoo.com      Website: holytrinityofcornhill.org 
 

(Sts. Cyril & Methodius Parish:  Joanne Selucky:  512-859-2223) 
 

PAC Rentals:  Jennifer Engledow:  512-746-4501 or 512-591-6660 
 

Cemetery Maintenance Contact:  Ken Loudermilk:  512-869-7351 
 

Music Ministry / Choir:  Ronnie Simek:  512-630-5074 
 

Finance Council President:  Tommy Sladecek:  512-746-5881 
 

Pastoral Council President:  Pete Zenner:  512-863-4038 
 

Holy Trinity Prayer Journal:  located in the vestibule of the church 
 

Weekend Masses:  Saturday at 5:00 p.m. and Sunday at 8:00 a.m.  
 

Reconciliation:  Saturday:  4:15–4:45 p.m.; Sunday:  7:15–7:45 a.m. 
 

 
 18th Sunday in Ordinary Time   ~   August 4, 2013 

  
Mass Schedule for the Week 

Holy Trinity–Corn Hill       Sts. Cyril & Methodius-Granger 

Saturday Aug 3 5:00 PM †Joe & Philomina Dubec Saturday Aug 3 7:00 PM 

Sunday Aug 4 8:00 AM †Robert & Leona Brenek Sunday Aug 4 10:00 AM 

Monday Aug 5 7:00 AM Liv/Dec Benefactors of Czech Sem. Fund Monday Aug 5 (no Mass) 

Tuesday Aug 6 6:00 PM †Bill and Joanie Schwertner Tuesday Aug 6 7:00 AM 

Wednesday Aug 7 7:00 AM Virgil Tonn (healing) Wednesday Aug 7 (no Mass) 

Thursday Aug 8 7:00 AM †Wayne & Dorothy Mollmeaux Thursday Aug 8 6:00 PM 

Friday Aug 9 6:00 PM †Christine Kalinec Friday Aug 9 7:00 AM 

Saturday Aug 10 9:00 AM Pro-Life Mass Saturday Aug 10 (no Mass) 

Saturday Aug 10 5:00 PM Stanley & Louise Havelka (60th Anniv) Saturday Aug 10 7:00 PM 

Sunday Aug 11 8:00 AM Pro Populo Sunday Aug 11 10:00 AM 
 

( † in front of an intention denotes deceased)        (Please note that the Saturday morning Masses do not fulfill your weekend obligation.) 

Weekly Collection (for July 28):     $2,741.25    Thank you for your generosity! 

   

 Mass                          Lectors                 Altar Servers    Present Gifts                Ministers Holy Communion                    
 

August 3   Janine Nemec  Matthew Klepac  Johnny & Bernice  Janine Nemec, John Obst, 
5:00 PM      Nathan Klepac     Hernandez  Carolyn Barker 
 
August 4   Michael Vrabel  Kelsey Marquis  Jerry David  Louise Straka, Jerry David, 
8:00 AM      Carter Marquis     Johnny Martinka 
 
August 10  Don Gudinas  Mark Nemec  Billy & Kathy  Patsy Hightower, John Obst, 
5:00 PM      Mikayla Nemec     Meissner  Irene Cavanaugh 
 
August 11  Cynthia Edgar  Jamie, John &  Pinto & Lucille  John Edgar, Cynthia Edgar, 
8:00 AM      Jenna Danek     Nemec   Lucille Nemec 
 
Ministers of Holy Communion to Shut-Ins:  August 4:  Jerry David  August 11:  John Edgar 
 
Holy Trinity Prayer Tree:  For the grace to set aside our worldly valuables in pursuit of heavenly riches … and for the intentions in our 

Prayer Journal … we pray to the Lord.                THE PRAYER JOURNAL IS NOW LOCATED IN THE VESTIBULE OF THE CHURCH! 

mailto:holytrinitycc@yahoo.com


 

The Moravian Club would like to thank everyone who attended last week’s BBQ Cookoff and those who purchased raffle tickets.  
 
We could still use a few more Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion for the Saturday evening Mass and Lectors for the 
Sunday morning Mass.  For information about these, or other, ministries, please call the office or talk to Fr. Stephen. 
 
**We will have a Bazaar meeting today (Sunday, August 4) in the RE Building immediately following the 8:00 a.m. Mass.  All Bazaar 
chairpersons and anyone interested in helping at the Bazaar are encouraged to attend. 
 

**The Bazaar Chairperson List is posted on the bulletin board and on our website.  Please contact the appropriate people if you would like 
to volunteer for any events/areas.  WE NEED MANY VOLUNTEERS TO MAKE THIS DAY ENJOYABLE AND SUCCESSFUL! 
 

**The sign-up poster for Bazaar Kitchen Donations is now on the table in the vestibule of the church.  There are also boxes in the 
vestibule of the church for donations for the Silent Auction, Bingo, Toy Walk and Ring Toss (2 liter sodas).  Live Auction donations 
are also being accepted and can be directed to Jacqueline Danek at 512-423-2598. 
 

**Raffle Tickets are now being handed out after the weekend Masses.  Don’t forget to stop and get yours (to save postage later). 
 
The Holy Trinity Parish Prayer Campaign for Church Vocations is open to all parishioners.  For information, or to sign-up, contact the 
parish office.  This week, the crucifix will be in the home of Louis & Louise Straka.  Next week, it will be in the home of the Tim & Gwyn 
Vrabel family.  Please pray for vocations. 
 
The parish’s monthly Senior Citizens’ Supper will be held on Monday, August 5, at 6:30 p.m. in the PAC Building.  A wonderful meal of 
build-your-own-tacos, rice, beans and dessert, will be prepared and served by the Confraternity of Christian Mothers. 
 
The K.J.Z.T. St. Agnes Society #15 will meet on Wednesday, August 7, at 6:00 p.m. in the home of Dorothy Klepac.  All members are 
welcome and encouraged to attend. 
 
The Central Council of the DCCW will meet on Thursday, August 8, at St. Mary’s in Taylor.  Registration at 9:30 a.m. with meeting to 
follow.  All ladies are invited to join them.  For more information, contact Linda Montreuil at 512-864-2451. 
 
The annual Rural Life Mass, celebrated to acknowledge our farmers and ranchers and to give thanks for God’s gift of harvest, will be 
hosted here, by our parish, on Tuesday, August 13.  Mass will be held in the church at 6:00 p.m. and will be celebrated by Bishop Joe 
Vasquez and concelebrated by all attending priests.  A meal and fellowship will then follow in the PAC Building for all. 
 
WE ARE IN NEED OF ONE MORE CATECHIST - for the 5th grade class.  If you have reservations about tackling it alone, consider 
teaming up with a friend for support and ideas.  If interested, or for more information, contact the parish office. 
 
We will have a Catechist Meeting on Thursday, August 22, at 7:00 p.m. in the RE Building.  A meal will be provided.  If you are interested 
in possibly becoming a Catechist, please join us to ask questions and/or get an idea of what’s involved. 
 

Dear friends in Christ, 
 Peace be with you!  The summer is quickly passing by, some people are taking their vacations before school begins, 
others are working around the clock to bring in the harvest, and everyone is preparing for the start of another school year.  In 
all this busyness, we remain focused on God’s love for us and on that which is most important, doing all for the greater glory 
and honor of God. 

In today’s Gospel, Jesus warns the people against being greedy.  The rich man stored up everything so that he could 
sit back, relax and enjoy life.  However, his life came to a quick end and he did not get to enjoy all he had saved.  Jesus warns 
us against this kind of thinking.  Apparently the man only thought of himself, he did not think about those who were in need 
and who could have used the grain for food.  This man lacked compassion and concern for other people.  In today’s first 
reading it says, “Vanity of vanities, say Qoheleth, vanity of vanities!  All things are vanity!”  Qoheleth is telling us that the 
things of this world are useless in comparison with the things of God.  We work and toil for things and then they are quickly 
gone or we leave them at our death to other people who waste them or throw them away.  Qoheleth says to enjoy them now.  
Do not store them up for the future, because the future dreams you have may never come.  Use them for the benefit of 
yourself and for the benefit of others.  Only then do these things have value.  I often see so many people who save money and 
things all their life and then they die before they can enjoy what they have saved.  Or, they save it for their children or 
grandchildren to have, who then fight over what is left or waste it away on useless things.  Do good with what you have.  Be 
thankful for it, and, if there is something left over when you die, make plans that it will be used in a way that is not wasteful.  
There are many charitable organizations, including your parish, who could use it for the good of many people.  Use wisely 
what God has given you.  Enjoy it while you are still able to do so, but, keep others in mind as well. 
 May you have a blessed week.      In Christ,    Fr. Stephen Nesrsta, farář 
 
 


